











Clerk’s Report to Council January 2024
Speed Indicator Devices (SIDS)
Halton BC have now suggested initial locations for SIDs

1. Newmoore Lane close to junction with Selby and facing traffic coming from
Moore.
2. Wharford Lane close to roundabout facing traffic heading towards Pitts Heath

As soon as the Parish Council agrees its preferred initial locations HBC will order
and install the SIDs (one being relocated)

Defibrillators

Northwest Ambulance have provided us with a third defibrillator. At an on-site
meeting it was felt that adjacent to the main entrance would be more prominent and
accessible. The defibrillator will be accessible 24/7.

Although the defibrillator will cost the council nothing, the Council are asked to
approve expenditure of approximately £250 for installation.

Public Outdoor Space

Barratt David Wilson have confirmed that the Stalbridge Drive area is being handled
by both legal parties and that the Lea View area will follow shortly. Bloor have asked
for details of our solicitor, but | have heard nothing further from them. There may be
an opportunity to modify the specification for the Bloor work.

First Aid Course
This is now fully booked.
Christmas tree lights

| have approached the Co-op regarding the possibility of connecting to their external
electrical sing so that, if members are happy with that location, we can use mains
powered lights this year.

Arthur Neil
Clerk to the Council
23" January 2024
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